SILICIO OF LENVISOR MONTHLY newsletter July 1975 Number 85



HAVE A NICE HOLIDAY!

Enjoy the municipal fireworks display at 9 PM on July 4, at the Park District Golf Course on Shermer Road.

PLEASE BE CONSIDERATE of the lawns of residents who live near the golf course. Stay on public property at all times as you attend the display.

Remember that fireworks are illegal except for this one professionally-handled display, for which the Park District has obtained a permit. No other form of fireworks or firecrackers may be set off, either at the golf course or on private or public

property elsewhere in the Village of Glenview. This is a state law, strictly enforced in Glenview, for your own safety. Please cooperate in observing the law.

PERMANENT JOB OPPORTUNITY — for a Public Works maintenance man at a salary of \$10,180 per year. Apply to Assistant Village Manager Ken Proksa during office hours at the Village Hall, 1930 Prairie Street, telephone 724-1700.

VILLAGE FINANCE DIRECTOR Warren Doyle has resigned for reasons of health. He had been with us for a little more than two years. Before coming to Glenview, Doyle had been purchasing agent for the Village of Skokie.

GARAGE SALE SIGNS may be posted only on your own property, half way between the front lot line and the house. No signs may be posted on any utility pole, public street, alley, or parkway.

MAYOR: Edward K. Patten CLERK: Annemarie Dolezal

TRUSTEES: Willard C. Anker, John D. Crawford, Charles A. Goetz, Charles R. Loebbaka, James W. Smirles, and Thomas E. Smith

MANAGER: Robert H. van Deusen Newsletter Editor: Mimi Chan Village Hall Telephone Number: 724-1700



NOW IS A GOOD TIME to trim away shrubbery or other plantings that may obscure the fire hydrant adjacent to your property. Hydrants must be immediately visible at all times so that firefighters can locate them and attach hoses in seconds, in order to save life and property. If the hydrant closest to your house is on someone else's parkway, check to see whether it is immediately visible. (If not, request your neighbor to trim back the greenery.)

DO YOU KNOW WHAT TO DO?

Our Fire Department has responded to five car-fire alarms during the past month. They offer the following good suggestions:

- Carry a 2½-pound dry chemical fire extinguisher among your car's emergency equipment.
- In case of fire, turn off the ignition immediately.
- Call the Fire Department from the nearest telephone.
- If the fire is under the hood, and if you have heavy gloves and a fire extinguisher, lift the hood only with extreme caution. Direct the extinguisher at the base of the flame. Any burning wires should be ripped loose.
- Water is the best extinguisher for a deep-seated upholstery fire. Dry chemicals work only on the surface, and won't extinguish anything you can't see. Take out the seat if possible, as it may burst into flame hours later.
- If you smell gasoline or suspect electrical trouble while driving, stop and check the car immediatelu. DO NOT SMOKE!
- Never attempt to fight fire around a gas tank! Get away from the vehicle fast, and call the Fire Department immediately.

FREE SENIOR CITIZEN DRIVER TRAINING for the Glenview area begins again on Monday, July 1, at the Park Board Golf Club, 800 Shermer Road, from 1 to 3 PM. The second session will be held the following Monday, July 14. Advance registration is required. Please get in touch with either of the two instructors: Ralph Ulrich, 2400 Dewes (729-5782), and John Schnell, 215 Nora (724-3378).

The classes are sponsored by the Secretary of State's Office to help those whose licenses will soon expire. Training is for both the written and the driving parts of the test. There will be another series of two sessions on September 8 and September 15, for those whose licenses expire in the fall.

THE HEIMLICH METHOD of saving lives of choke victims is now being taught to employees of all cooperating food establishments (including snack bars and company cafeterias) in the Village. The Heimlich Method, a matter of compressing the diaphragm to force air up the windpipe and dislodge food from the throat, has already saved many lives throughout the country. Lt. Charles Doetsch of our Fire Department is conducting the training.

During the month of June THE GLENVIEW TRUSTEES ...

- Designated the half block on the east side of East Railroad Avenue, between Linneman and the alley to the north, for two-hour parking between the hours of 8 AM and 6 PM.
- Prohibited parking on the north side of Overlook Drive, between Country Lane and the railroad.
- Denied annexation of one lot on the south side of West Lake Avenue east of Longmeadow, in a residential area. Owners of the property requested commercial zoning.
- Approved Glen-way Subdivision, 25 lots east of Pfingsten Road and north of Maple Leaf Drive.
- Approved Highland Lane Subdivision, 46 lots north of Glenview Road and east of Longmeadow.
- Annexed three and a half acres at 1812 Wagner Road.
- Approved the revised draft of the Techny Area Land Use and Boundary Agreement, compromising on a review at the end of three years.
- Confirmed appointments of Appearance Commission members:

EDITH ANTOGNOLI (Chairperson), through May of 1978 CHARLES D. WINKLER, through May of 1978 A. ARNOLD ANDERSON, through May of 1976 SHERWIN J. BRAUN (reappointment), through May of 1977

 Suspended restrictions on signs, outdoor displays, and sound amplification during the Chamber of Commerce Sidewalk Homecoming Sale on July 5.

.

COOK COUNTY COMMISSIONERS have approved rezoning (to B-3, restricted service district classification) of a 41-acre parcel on West Lake Avenue, owned by the Zenith Corporation. Glenview supported the rezoning of this parcel for office and research use.

The Commissioners denied rezoning of a contiguous 12-acre parcel which the Park District wishes to acquire.



(Printed on recycled paper)

Glenview, Illinois 60025

Glenview, III. Permit No. 26 **DIA9** 35AT2O9 .2 .U Bulk Rate





NEW GLENVIEW POLICE OFFICER SWORN

David S. Jenkins (right) was sworn as a member of our police force by Mayor Patten on June 16. Jenkins, a former security and counseling officer at Glenbrook South High School, is 26 years old, and lives in Mt. Prospect with his wife and child.

The Village is conducting a SPECIAL CENSUS THIS MONTH

Sometime during July a census taker will come to your door. Please cooperate in answering all the questions, because the results of this census are important: Glenview must show an official population increase in order to receive the additional State aid to which the Village is entitled.

The more State aid we receive, the less local tax money we will have to pay. So the census is being conducted in order to help every Village taxpayer.